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Newsletter No. 10                                                5th August 2019 

DIARY DATES 
August 
5th  - Sporting Schools clinic 
7th - Sporting schools clinic 
7th – House Athletics Day (years 3 – 6) 
9th –  ‘Wear Red’ day 
12th - Sporting schools clinic 
13th – Australian Girls’ Choir workshop 
14th - Sporting schools clinic 
19th - Sporting schools clinic 
19th - School Council meeting 
21st - Book Week parade (Book 
characters/Super Powers) 
21st - Sporting schools clinic 
26th - Sporting schools clinic 
28th - Sporting schools clinic 
 
September 
2nd - Sporting schools clinic 
3rd - Prep excursion to Botanic Gardens 
4th - Sporting schools clinic 
16th - School Council meeting 
17th - School production rehearsal at venue 
18th - School production at 6:30pm 
20th - Last day of term (early dismissal - 2:30pm 
finish) 
 
Other events and dates will be added when 
known. 
 

 

Message from the Principal 

 
Parent/Teacher/Student Conferences 
Thank you to all the parents who came on the 
day or who organised alternative 
arrangements to meet with your child’s 
classroom teacher. We hope the time was 
helpful to you in supporting your child’s 
learning. 
 
Building Works 
The repairs to the three rooms are coming 
along. Room 4 is almost finished. Rooms 2 and 
3 will be another few weeks. 
 

Towards the end of term, there will be 
movement of classes, office area and specialist 
rooms for the commencement of the capital 
works. Again, it will cause some disruption but 
I’m sure the gains will be well worth the 
trouble! 
 
School Production 
Rehearsals are well underway for our school 
production. This year’s show is called Camp 
Grenada. Students are learning their class and 
group items. The children with main roles are 
learning their lines and all systems are ‘go’. If 
we have any parents who would like to help 
with the making of sets, sorting costumes, etc., 
please see Mrs Turner or Mrs Williamson. 
 
There will be a whole school rehearsal at the 
venue on Tuesday 17th September. Details for 
this will be provided closer to the date.  
Details of the production are: 

Albion Primary School 
presents 

Camp Grenada 
Wednesday 18th September  

at 6:30pm 
Quin Auditorium 

Caroline Chisholm College 
204 Churchill Avenue, Braybrook 

 
Please make sure you keep this evening free so 
you can be a part of the audience to support all 
of our students. It is always a wonderful 
evening and you will be amazed at the talented 
students we have. 
Tickets will go on sale at the start of 
September. 
 
 
Sincerely 
Adrienne Williamson 
 

 
Our purpose is to educate all of our children and enable them to become effective members of society. 

Albion Primary School 
Adelaide Street 

Albion VIC 3020 

Telephone: 9311 1325 
93124045 

Facsimile: 9311 3071 

Email: albion.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

ABN: 844 8945 3869 Aim High 
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Chickens 

 The students (and staff) 
are loving having 
chickens back at Albion. 
While they can remain in 
their home during the 
school term, over the 

school holidays, we require support from 
families to look after the chickens. If this is 
something you are able and willing to do, 
please see Mrs George or Mrs Zapparoni to talk 
about what is required. 
 
 

Book Week (19th – 23rd August) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Part of our Book Week celebrations includes a  
dressed as their favourite book character. 
Children are also able to make use of the book 
week theme of ‘Secret Powers’ of ‘Super 
Powers’ and we encourage students to invent 
their own secret/super power character. 
A whole school celebration will take place on 
Wednesday 21st August just after 9:00am. 
Parents are invited to attend.  
 
 

‘Wear Red’ Day 

Help support Junior School 
Council’s efforts to raise 
funds for Red Nose Day on 9th 
August by wearing red for a 
gold coin donation. Even if 
you do not want to wear red 
and come in your school 

uniform, you can still donate to the cause! 
There will also be merchandise on sale. All 
proceeds go to Red Nose Australia. Red Nose is 
Australia’s leading authority on safe sleeping 
for infants and bereavement support for 
families affected by Sudden Infant Death 
Syndrome (SIDS).  
 
 
 
 

Community News 

 

 
Sunshine United Cricket Club 

Selwyn Park, Albion 

 

Cricket Season is starting again soon! 

 

If you are interested in joining one of our 

Junior Teams – U11, U13, U15 or U18 

Please contact Alison to register your interest 

via email caruanasmith62@optusnet.com.au 

or mobile 0412 970 813 

 

A registration night will be held on 

Thursday 30 August from 7.30pm 

 at the clubrooms at Selwyn Park 

 

Training sessions will be at Selwyn Park, 

Selwyn St, Albion,  

starting in September (date to be confirmed) 

U11, U13 and U15s train on Mondays and 

Wednesdays  

U18s train Tuesday and Thursday  

Matches start in early October 

 

There will also be a Woolworths Cricket Blast 

program for little ones from age 6 to have fun 

and learn new skills. 

 

All players welcome, BOYS and GIRLS. 

 
 
 
 

mailto:caruanasmith62@optusnet.com.au
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Student Learning and Achievement Awards 
Week ending 19th July 

 
Prep A Yah - For working hard during her reading 

conference and using her letter sound 
knowledge to sound out unknown words. 

Prep B Kanishkaa - For consistently demonstrating 
the Albion Primary School values of 
learning and achievement. 

12A Rehkik - For trying her very best during our 
writing sessions and for showing 
improvement in the correct use of capital 
letters. 

12B Lana - For consistently demonstrating good 
organisation skills, showing respect 
towards others and for always working to 
improve on her learning outcomes. 

12C Sumaiya - For settling into Term 3 really 
well by concentrating on her work and 
always displaying our school values. 

34B Rance - For always participating well during 
our class discussions. 

56A Hamzah - For always making relevant 
contributions to our classroom discussions. 

56B Faayaz - For writing an interesting poem 
and sharing it enthusiastically with the 
class. 

Art Elaf 1/2C - For listening carefully and having 
a positive attitude during instruction time. 

PE Dibyansh 1/2B - For doing a wonderful job 
of staying in the athletics lane whilst 
running a 40m sprint. 

Library Lewis Preston  1/2A 
For sharing his terrific knowledge about 
spiders with the class. 

Italian Jasmine Kuach  PB 
For matching all the colours on Pinocchio’s 
face correctly.  Brava! 
Madhushika 5/6A - For working hard and 
accurately completing her revision work on 
‘Time’.   

Numeracy 
(Mrs Ryan) 

Marshall 1/2B - For doing a great job of 
being able to count all the new stepping 
stones in our garden 

Environment Alex & Penny 1/2A, Mies & Riangelie  1/2C - 
Bringing in eggshells to put on our garden 
beds to help keep the bugs away.  Thank 
you! 
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Student Learning and Achievement Awards 
Week ending 26th July 2019 

 

 
 

Prep A Mahad - For showing great 
improvement with his letter sound 
knowledge. 

Prep B Garry - For making a great effort this 
week to work independently, by 
starting to write his recount  
and text-to-self connection with 
Elmer, without any help! 

12A Megan - For showing a big 
improvement in her listening skills 
and contributions during our  
class discussions. 

12B Manahil - For making achievements 
with her letter sound knowledge and 
for having a go at sounding out 
unknown words. 

12C Bardia - For trying really hard to 
maintain focus during all learning 
tasks and for being a respectful 
and caring friend to others. 

34A Bella, Lillyan and Ava - For working 
hard to achieve their reading goals. 

34B Rahil - For putting great detail into 
her rocket story. 

56A Priscilla - For taking responsibility for 
her learning and for thinking about 
goals that are specific to her learning 
needs. 

56B Ryllie - For displaying great 
dedication to your learning this term.   

Art Ayaanuddin 5/6B - For persisting on 
learning how to knit with great 
results. 

Library Kristian 3/4A - For his wonderful 
‘Antoni Gaudi’ inspired building 
design. 

Italian Gurnoor 3/4B - For being extremely 
helpful and teaching others how to 
use the Italian computer games.  
Janae 5/6A - For putting in a great 
effort with her revision work on 
‘Time’.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


